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             Governor’s Advisory Council to the Division of Substance Abuse and Mental Health

Chapel – Herman M. Holloway, Sr. Campus
July 21, 2016 - 9:00 a.m. 
Members Present: 
               Jack Akester, Robert Daniels, John Evans,   Andrea Guest, James Lafferty,   Patricia Hill 
Members Excused: 
             Patricia Ayers, Anthony Brazen, Helena Carter, Devon Degyansky, Thomas Hall, Jim Martin, George Meldrum, 

                                                   Susan Phillips                                                         
Members Absent:                     Janice Jolly, Joanna Rieger,  
Associate Members Present:   Lynn Fahey, John McKenna, Charles Sygowski
Associate Members Excused:  Bruce Lorenz
Associate Members Absent:    Florence Alberque, Lisa Furber, Dan Hoeftman, James Lark, Edie McCole, 
Interested Parties Present:  
Michael Barbieri, Elizabeth Booth, William Mason, Joshua Thomas-Acker, Charles Tarver, Kunal Gupta, Barbara Bell           

	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order/Introductions
	Chairman James Lafferty called the meeting to order at 9:15a.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance.  Meeting participants were invited to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.   

 
	

	Review and Approval of Minutes 
	
	There was not a quorum.  May’s minutes will be reviewed in September 2016.

	Chairman’s Report


	Chairman James Lafferty welcomed Patricia Hill as a new full member of the Council.  He reminded everyone about the chair and vice-chair elections coming up in November.  If someone is interested in one of the positions, they should contact Bruce Lorenz or Lynn Fahey.  Lynn reports she has received two nominations.  Chairman Lafferty stated the meeting today needs to end at 10:30am.  Members of SAMHSA will be coming to review DSAMH Block Grants.  

	

	Director’s Report
	Director Mike Barbieri reported the review by SAMHSA was going well.  Director Barbieri discussed the need to develop a strategic plan to highlight what needs to be developed to best serve our clients.  The Governor’s Advisory Council (GAC) should be an integral part of developing and implementing these strategies.  The GAC may best be able to pinpoint the strengths and weaknesses of the Division of Substance Abuse and Mental Health (DSAMH).  He asked for comments on some of the things DSAMH is doing well and what needed improvement.

Jack Akester mentioned that DPC is down 50% with nurses.  This fact is an issue because DPC can’t pay the salary average for nurses.  Director Barbieri reports this is a problem all across the board not just nurses.  It is an issue that needs to be evaluated.

Chairman Lafferty reported retaining staff has become a problem in the community.  Some of the cases lead to the quality of care and services not being the best.  He believes there should be some planning in the recruitment of the work force.  Director Barbieri reports the training unit has put together three 3-day programs to be run throughout the state.  It will cost $50.00 a day and provide some CEUs.

· Comments and Discussions

Chuck Tarver stated he was really impressed with Crisis Intervention.  When he calls them he hears in their voice that they are overwhelmed but they still always help.  Tarver states the upstate and downstate divisions, always give good response. He reported there was a difficulty in housing.  NAMI receives many, many calls from people who are homeless or soon to be.  There are a number of calls reporting on the housing not being up to par.  Director Barbieri reported the USDOJ settlement has caused numerous people to being moved back into the community.  This requires a lot of work because it is more difficult that being in the hospital.  Director Barbieri thinks a group to evaluate the services would be a tremendous help.  This group should be members of the community.  The PROMISE services allow people to live in houses with additional support.  Group homes need to be evaluated and SRAP needs more houses.
· Comments and Discussions
John Evans reported the USDOJ settlement caused police officers to become counselors without any training.  The Crises Intervention Team (CIT) training helps and there is a move to get training incorporated into all 3 police academies in Delaware.  There are some jurisdictions in the country that pair a clinician with law enforcement officers when a dispatchers feel there is an issue with someone in the Mental Health community.

· Comments and Discussions 

	

	Standing Committee Reports:
	
	     

	            Children’s Committee
	No report given due to the absence of committee representation.
	

	            Employment Committee
	Andrea Guest reported the Employment Committee does a good job overall with employing people with mental illness. A challenge is integrating the system with the ACT teams.  Providers need to realize employment is a key part of a treatment plan.  There is a disconnect between Medicaid and Vocational Services.  Another challenge is getting good providers for people throughout the state.  The Employment Committee is interested in having a group where people who are interested in this type of work will be shown how to set-up an independent business.  VR is shifting focus to young people.
	

	            Membership Committee
	Jack Akester stated there are 16 full members and 1 vacancy.
	

	
Community Services Committee
	No report given due to the absence of committee representation.
	

	            DPC Advisory Committee
	Jack Akester reported Advisory met about a week ago.  Census remains steady 112.  DPC charter doesn’t need any changes.  Dr. Valentine took the committee on a tour of the campus.
	

	Old Business 
	None
	

	New Business
	Recovery Intervention (RI) opened a Crisis Center in Newark.  It has 16 beds for 23 hours observation assessment.
	

	Public Comment
	None
	     

	Meeting Adjourned 
	A motion was made that the meeting be adjourned.  Meeting was adjourned at 10:15 a.m. 
	The committee approved the adjournment.  
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